

ISPyB Developer's meeting

February 12, 2018

Present:

DLS: James Hall (JH)

GP: Peter Keller (PK), Gerard Bricogne (GB), Rasmus Fogh (RF),

SOLEIL: Idrissou Chado (IC) Tatiana Isabet, Aurelien Thureau

ESRF: Gianluca Santoni (GS), Olof Svensson (OS)

Agenda:

- 1) News from sites
- 2) Preparation of next F2F
- 3) Review of issues
- 4) AOB

Gianluca replaces Stephanie.

Gianluca is taking over the role of scientific contact for ISPyB at the ESRF, replacing Stephanie.

1. Status reports

There were no new developments reported from either ESRF, Diamond, SOLEIL or GPhL

2. Preparation for face-to-face meeting

It is agreed to use the last day of the MXCuBE/ISPyB meeting for a developers' face-to-face meeting. All participants are leaving at 20h00 in the evening (from Copenhagen airport), or the next morning, so the full day is available.

The following discussion topics were proposed:

- Convergence between web services API and other access routes. The proposer will circulate a more detailed proposal.

-> **ACTION** James Hall.

- Database refactoring – making use of the ESRF shutdown period. This was very positively received. The proposers were not at the meeting, but are requested to send out a more detailed proposal.

-> **ACTION** Karl Levik, Neil Smith.

- Setting up Umbrella login for ISPyB (SOLEIL). The proposal will be put on the agenda for the face-to-face meeting

3. Review of issues

None were raised

4. Any Other Business

Metrics workshop: OS and GS will contact secretary immediately after the web meeting to set up a log-in page etc. 15 rooms have been reserved for accommodation. GB has invited ten people but not all have confirmed. Kay Diederichs and Phil Evans have confirmed. Registration will be by invitation only, and a final reminder will be sent out as soon as the registration site is live (before the end of February). GB will take care of the invitation side of the meeting; there are still more people to invite.

Next Meeting

Suggested for 4-5 March 2019, 1400 UK time, on <https://appear.in/ispyb>

Documents with the proposed subjects described in point 3 should circulate before this meeting, to be discussed during it.

The agenda will be preparations and TODOs for the developers' face-to-face discussion at the Lund meeting. A Doodle poll has been set up on <https://doodle.com/poll/ghcia4dsz7etfhn6>